
 

 

 
David Harper 
Sitemorse 
 
 
 
1st March 2016 
 
 
 
Dear David Harper 
 
Thank you for your request for information dated 29/02/16 and received on 01/03/16 
concerning Northbrook College. 

This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Please find below the answers to your Freedom of Information request as of 01/03/16: 

1. Northbrook College does not use a paid-for service, subscription and or licensed 
software to support Digital Governance. 
 

2. Northbrook College does not have any annual contracted external spend for the 
software licence or subscription to support Digital Governance. 
 

3. Northbrook College does not have a contract concerning a software licence or 
subscription to support Digital Governance. 
 

4. Northbrook College uses IP Patrol to monitor availability and report the uptime of 
its website. 
 

5. Northbrook Colleges uses its in-house content management system for its 
website. 

 
If you are unhappy with the way your request for information has been handled, you can 
request a review by writing to: 
Andrew Stowell 
Head of Learner Services and Marketing 
Northbrook College 
Broadwater Road 
Worthing  
West Sussex 
BN14 8HJ 
 
If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right 
to appeal to the Information Commissioner at:   
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, 
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. 
Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45  Website:www.ico.gov.uk 
There is no charge for making an appeal.  



 

 

 
Yours sincerely,  

 
Andrew Stowell 
Head of Learner Services and Marketing 


